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WRCA MEMBERSHIP WRCA MEMBERSHIP WRCA MEMBERSHIP WRCA MEMBERSHIP MEETINGMEETINGMEETINGMEETING    

September  14 

7:30 p.m.  

Ellicott Creek Fire Hall 

All Members Welcome 

• DEADLINE for the September 
WITW is August 13 

• National Night Out (page 2)  
 

• Classified (page 5) 

• Fall Fest (page 8) 

Willow Ridge Civic Association 

 

    

www.wrca.info  

 

Hosted by the WRCA 

Saturday, August 7, 2010  

3pm—? @ Bedford Park Tennis Courts 
 
Now that we’ve stowed our garage sale 
signs, we are ready for some summer  
relaxation and old fashioned FUN!  Who doesn’t love a picnic?  We’ll 
even supply hot dogs, Italian sausage, snacks, soft beverages, a grill for 
your particular cooking needs, and have picnic tables available.  Just 
bring your own beer or other beverages, lawn chairs, etc. and join the 
fun!  We’ll have a horseshoe tournament, bocce, and a few surprises.  
Any ideas or desires to assist are welcome. Call Neil Cuomo at 691—
3014.   Hmmm….can you smell those sausages now…. 

From the President’s Desk 
    

Dear Friends and Neighbors,  
 The summer is in full bloom and I hope everyone is staying cool.  
Please remember as you are out and about, so are the children now that 
school is in recess.  Watch for increased activity in the streets, and don’t for-
get to pick up after your dogs (Animal feces attract rats.) 
 Again, congratulations to Lindsey Prentice and Matt Kuntz, 2010 
winners of  the WRCA college scholarships, and congratulations to all the 
Willow Ridge graduates too numerous to mention.    
 We are about to experience some great summer family fun, and it all 
begins with National Night Out on August 3 at Willow Ridge Elementary.  
This tradition in Willow Ridge is a community favorite with the bike rodeo, 
games, music, and hot dogs.  Then, on August 7, come on over to Bedford 
Park for the WRCA Summer Picnic.  On the heels of August comes Sep-
tember and the Fall Fest (formerly Octoberfest) at Classics V on September 

25. 

 As September approaches, and the WRCA Board will meet again af-
ter the summer break, we will be on the lookout for new people to become 
involved.  If you are interested in supporting the good quality of life that we 
enjoy in this community, we encourage you to attend a board meeting, or call 
any board member.   
 Our next meeting is Tuesday, September 14 at 7:30 at the Ellicott 
Creek Fire Hall.  As always, I hope to see you there. New people welcome! 
 Trying to keep cool, 

   Bob Foladare  
  
Mark the Date!! 
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NNATIONAL  

NIGHT OUT 

TUESDAY, 

 AUGUST 3 

 
Join us in this favorite Willow Ridge tradition yet again this year!  Those who wish to participate 
in the bike rodeo will meet at the Fire Hall at 6pm, with a decorated bike. The parade will pro-
ceed through the neighborhood ending at Willow Ridge School at about 6:30 where sights, 
sounds, and smells of this great event will envelop you .  Crawl into a fire truck, learn about 
safety from the experts, enjoy a hot dog cooked by a scout or an Anderson’s ice cream sundae.   Activities?  
Are you kidding?  How about giveaways, bounce house, pony rides, a chance for one lucky  boy and one lucky 
girl to each win a bike from Target!  This is fun!  Remember last year!?  The helicopter lands at 6:30!   
See you there!!!   

The Willow Ridge Play-
ground Committee will par-
ticipate in National Night 
Out festivities with a 
50/50 raffle, bake sale 
and will be collecting for 
its “Pennies for Play” cam-
paign—accepting pennies, 
nickels, dimes and  
quarters.  

 

For additional information or questions, 
on National Night Out, please call John 
Miller,  691-3541. 
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   Neighborhood  
News 

Sympathy 
 The Willow Ridge community was sad-
dened to learn Jack W. Hauenstein, who estab-
lished the Willow Ridge Convenient store in 1972, 
passed away on July 2.  His son and daughter-in-
law, Jack and Wendy, continue to feel his presence 
in their lives.  Even at the age of 89, Jack still 
wanted to be at the store.  He loved meeting all of 
the customers of the Willow Ridge and Dexter 
Terrace neighborhoods.  We send our condolences 
to his wife and extended family.  We will remem-
ber Jack fondly.  

Farewell 
 Neighbors on Willow Green would like to 
say farewell to the Feldman family at 41 Willow 
Green.  Fortunately, they are not leaving Willow 
Ridge but have just moved to a larger house on 
Kaymar.  We are glad you are staying in the 
neighborhood and wish you the very best in your 
new home! 
 Farewell to Dan and Lisa May, who are 
moving from 694 Kaymar Drive to a new home in 
Wheatfield.  We will miss you and wish you all 
the best in your new home. 
 Long time residents at 360 Willow Green 
Drive (39 years!), John and Karol Slivka, have 
sold their home and will be leaving our area.  John 
recently retired after teaching at Buffalo State Col-
lege for 41 years.  He and Karol, after dong some 
traveling out west, will settle in the Raleigh N.C. 
area.  This will put them near their son Erik, his 
wife Laura, and 2 year old grandson, Jonathan 
Adam.  We wish them many happy years of retire-
ment and good health.  

(Neighborhood News Continued) 

Welcome 
 Sweetwood Drive welcomes Ron and Patti Pelkey 
to the neighborhood. Ron and Patti, along with their dogs 
(who are quite the explorers), have moved here from 
Greensboro, North Carolina.  Ron works for NOCO as an 
Express IT Manager and Patti has been hired by Valutis 
Consulting.  Welcome to Willow Ridge! 
 Welcome to Josh and Amy Feldman, who come to 
us all the way from 41 Willow Green Drive, to 694 Kay-
mar Drive.  They have three sons, Justin, 13; Cole, 8; and 
Ian, 2.  Josh is an engineer for the U.S. Army Corp of En-
gineers and Amy is a teacher at Mullen Elementary School 
in the City of Tonawanda. 
 Residents on Willow Green Drive are happy to wel-
come a second new family to the neighborhood, at number 
453.  Jason Cooke, Crystal Harvey, and their 18 month old 
daughter, Isabella, moved here from North Buffalo and will 
be joining our WRCA family when the membership drive 
begins in November.  Along with planning all the details 
from their wedding in October 2011, Crystal works part-
time at Millard Fillmore Suburban while Jason is employed 
at ECMC.  Welcome Jason, Crystal, and Isabella to our 
community.! 
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To Submit Articles   
for the Wind-in-the-Willows, submit to  
wiweditor@gmail.com and be sure to put witw in 
the subject box; or place signed articles in porch 
box at 221 North Brier Road.  The deadlines for 
each month are located in the left margin on the 
front page of the newsletter.  

    Willow Ridge Elementary School is involved 

in a tremendous undertaking to replace its aging 

playground.  This process will require a substan-

tial financial effort of an extended period of time.  

We are estimating the entire process will take 2-3 

years.  A committee has been formed and we are 

well into the process of raising the funds neces-

sary for this exciting project. 

    The current playground at Willow Ridge is 

used by both students attending the elementary 

school and those who live in the neighborhood.  It 

has long been a meeting place for friends and 

families and has certainly begun to show its age.  

We are looking to completely replace the current 

playground with state-of-the-art playground 

equipment that is both safe and accessible to chil-

dren of all ages and abilities. 

    The residents of Willow Ridge have always 

been known for their strong sense of community 

and the time has come for us to come together 

again for a great cause.  We need volunteers to 

assist us in this project.  We are looking for all 

types of assistance, including, but not limited to, 

marketing and publicity, event planning, grant 

writing and research, fundraising, and basic assis-

tance at upcoming events.  Any assistance will be 

appreciated.  We also welcome any ideas and 

means to generate revenue in the surrounding 

community.  Contact persons or companies/

organizations that would offer potential financial 

assistance are integral.   

   We look forward to bringing this brand new 

playground to our school and our community and 

we can’t do it alone.  Please join us in this excit-

ing undertaking by offering your 

support to this great cause. 

Contact:  Dave Lovering, School 

Willow Ridge Playground Committee Update 

 Coming to a park near you…. 

WRCA Summer Picnic 
August 7  3pm Start Time 

Bedford Park 
(See Page 1) 

The WRCA Salutes our 2010 Graduates 

University of Pittsburgh  

John and Kay Marciano of Westcliffe Drive are 

proud to announce that their daughter Kara gradu-

ated with her MBA from the University of Pitts-

burgh.  She will stay in Pittsburgh where she has ac-

cepted a position.  Congratulations Kara, again you 

have made us so proud.  Good Luck in your new en-

deavors.  Love, Mom and Dad 

      

 

 

Playground Committee’s 

SECOND ANNUAL 
 FASHION SHOW 
NOVEMBER 20,2010 

CLASSICS BANQUET HALL 
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Watch for neighborhood updates in 

your emails from E-Wind!  

 
GREAT  

HOMEOWNERS 

INSURANCE 

RATES. 

Call Jim McCormick for a 
Competitive Quote 

Walsh Duffield & M 
Insurance 
362-7317 

 
HOMEOWNERS/ 

AUTO/COMMERCIAL 

LIFE/LONG TERM CARE 

  
To feel & function better…think Physical Therapy! ...think Buffalo Rehab 

Group! 
  

Did you know? … 
  

- BRG has been proud to serve greater Buffalo for 20 years ( PT owned & oper-

ated) 
  

  
- you have the choice to select  your physical therapy provider (no prescription 

necessary in most cases). 
  

- BRG accepts most insurances (please call for details) 

- Now offering mechanical decompression for 

lower back pain/ leg pain (covered by insurance) 

Buffalo Rehab Group 

Physical Therapy, P.C. 
 “Rehab with Results” 

350 Greenhaven Terrace, Tonawanda      213-0772 
  

WRCA WEB PAGE  www.wrca.info 

 

You are invited to visit Willow Ridge’s own web 

page!  Go to www.wrca.info to discover and ex-

plore the interesting components of Events, Wind-

in-the-Willows, Photo Gallery, and Consumer Discounts.  

Check on Links to discover associated organizations.  Upload, 

for posting your photograph of neighborhood events.  Click on 

the Registration link  to submit your e-mail address to register 

for E-Wind and to receive advanced copies of the Wind-in-the-

Willows and notices of special events and important meetings 

affecting our neighborhood. Get involved with your Civic Asso-

ciation through the WRCA Web Page.  www.wrca.info 

Classified  Advertisements 
Classified is a service provided for the use of  Willow Ridge Civic Association mem-

bers free of charge.  Please print or type your ad on a full-sized sheet of paper.  Sign 

your ad (not the envelope) and include your address and phone number.  Classified is 

not to be used for business purposes.   Deliver to 221 N. Brier and place in porch box, 

or email to wiweditor@gmail.com.    

For Sale: 
Clothing:  Official Boy Scout Uniform Items:  1 pair shorts, size 36 waist, 1 pair 
pants, size 34 waist x 34 long, 1 pair crew socks size large, 4 pair low cut socks 
size large.  $10 for all items.  *  Sweet Home Volleyball Hoodie, navy blue, size 
XL, and Sweet Home Volleyball Tshirt, navy blue, size large.  Good condition.  $5 
for both.  691-8447    
 

Note:  Please contact me if you submitted an ad and it did not appear here.  

There was no phone number or contact information on the submission.  I will 

be happy to run it next month with the information.  Thank you. Editor—691-

6420 or wiweditor@gmail.com 



Joseph R. 

Battaglia  

voice-mail: (716)743-5610  
e-mail: 
 Joe-
HasHome4u@aol.com  

“Willow Ridge’s Hardest Working Real-

Amherst Museum 
3755 Tonawanda Creek Road 

Amherst, NY 
www.amherstmuseum.org.  

689-1440 

SUMMER ADMISSION 
(MID-APRIL TO OCTOBER) 

Open Tuesday through Friday, 9:30 AM to 4:30 PM 

and Saturday and Sunday, 12:30 PM to 4:30 PM. 

$5 Adults, $1.50 Children  
Museum Members: Free 

August 6 , 2010 

Amherst Symphony Concert , "Music at the Museum"  
FREE. Concert starts at 6:30 PM; gates open at 5:30 PM. Limited 

seating provided; please bring lawn chairs. Sponsored by Amber-

leigh. This event is RAIN or SHINE! 

August 7, 2010 

Wireless Meet  
Members of the Niagara Frontier Wireless Association will hold 
their annual swap meet on the Museum grounds. 
8:30 AM to 12:30 PM. 

August 8, 2010 

Blacksmith Hammer-In  
Everyone is invited to watch the blacksmiths at work, ask questions 
and learn more about this traditional art. 
12:30 PM to 4:30 PM. 

August 21, 2010 

26th Annual Scottish Festival & Highland Games  
Enjoy a dayof Scottish heritage with traditional and contemporary 
Scottish and Celtic music, Scottish food, bagpipes, dancers, ven-
dors, sheep herding and traditional Highland Games. 
9 AM to 5 PM. Call for patron information or visit 

www.amherstscottishfestival.com 

August 25, 2010 

Museum Book Club 
This month we will be discussing The Elegance of the Hedge-

hog by Muriel Barbery.  
This club is FREE and open to the public, but please register by 
email or by calling 689-1440, ext. 7716. 
1 PM. 
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3rd Annual Chiari Walk Across America 
September 18, 2010 

Registration—Noon;  Walk--1pm (1 mile walk)  
@ Casino Building in Ellicott Creek Park, Tonawanda  

www.conquerchiari.org 
   Willow Ridge wife and mother Agnes Starr was diagnosed with 
Chiari One Malformation in 2008 after the birth of her daughter.  
Chiari is a serious neurological condition in which the brain herni-
ates through the skull, puts pressure on the nerves and spinal cord 
causing severe pain and life threatening symptoms.  The only op-
tion given was a risky brain/spine decompression surgery that 
many times fails or needs multiple revisions.  After extensive re-
search, Agnes found that Duke University is involved in genetic 
studies due to the high incidence of Chiari in multiple family 
members.  Just the possibility that her two year old daughter may 
have to endure what she is going through is more than any mother 
can bear.  She is determined to find a cure for this life altering con-
dition and make Buffalo’s walk site the most successful ever.   
   Please join her in the fight for a cure by registering to walk (a 
$25.00 or more donation will get you a free walk shirt for those 
that pre-register online by 8/8) or sponsor a walker at the above 
web site or sweetpea324@verizon.net and put Chiari Walk in the 
subject line.  Mr. No, the Clown will be making balloon animals; 
there will be face painting, music, food, and a Chinese Auction.   
Please show your support by walking or donating to this condition 
that desperately needs research and awareness!  Thank you!  
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Willow Ridge Civic Association 

Fall Fest 
aka Octoberfest 

Saturday, September 25 
8pm—Midnight 

Classics V 
 

Beer, wine, soda & cash bar 
Cheese & crackers, veggie tray, 
Wings & meatballs 
Live DJ 
 
$15.00 per person 
 
Limited Availability 
Advance Ticket Sales— 
Debbie Goetz 
691-7079 

No matter what the season, there is  
always something to do in Willow Ridge!   


